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The MPSC has ruled on the opt out program for DTE.  It is shameful what they allowed to happen to the citizens of Michigan. 

My analog meter works perfectly in providing DTE with my usage information for billing purposes.  If they want to lay off meter readers, I will be glad to send them a monthly reading via postcard as allowed by current law.  I would like to retain my analog meter without the potential of having my power turned off.

I urge you to support HB-4315 introduced into the House Energy and Technology Committee by Representative TomMcMillin.  This bill, once properly amended, would allow utility customers to keep their analog meters. if they so choose, rather than having an Advanced Meter on their home.  These analog meters are functioning perfectly without health risk or invasion of privacy.

Beyond the health and safety issues, which MPSC refused to consider, Advanced Meters make little economic sense for rate payers.  The benefits all accrue to the utility companies.  They will spend over $500 million on this program at our expense.

As we have seen in recent days the ability to intercept and use what is thought to be private and personal information can be easily obtained.  What appliances I am using, when I am using them, and how I am using them should be of no interest to DTE or any other entity including our government.  What DTE will soon impose is "peak hour" pricing models to change the way in which we use electricity.  We will be forced to consume energy at the times they dictate, not the times we may choose to live our life.

 (Name, address and phone # removed)

A response to this letter was received from Senator Glen Anderson's aide (Scott Hendrickson) that basically advised this resident that he couldn't keep the analog meter as it was the property of DTE.  He suggests the "OPT-OUT" meter with the radio transmitter turned off as an option ($67.20 initial fee + $9.80/monthly "opt-out" fee).

He provided the following link for the Official Ruling: http://efile.mpsc.state.mi.us/efile/docs/17053/0321.pdf.  

